
 

La Causa, Inc. Board of Directors 

Wednesday September 18, 2024, 11:30pm – 1:30pm 

Meeting Minutes 

 

Present: Scott Sanders, Bob Kotecki, Eddie Jimenez, Bob Buttermore, Erico Ortiz, Gus Hernandez, 
Aaron Bruner, Derek Parker  

Staff:  Aracelly Bonilla  

 

The meeting was called to order at 12:05pm by Bob Kotecki and quorum was established. Bob requested 
a motion to approve the previous meeting minutes and Scott Sanders so moved and seconded by Gus 
Hernandez.  

Luis Ayala made an official introduction of both Aaron Bruner and Derek Parker to the board.  Luis 
provided a brief history of their experience as insurance professionals for American Family Insurance and 
welcomed both to the board and company 

Financial Update  

Aracelly presented financial results through July of 2024.   

 

 



 

Aracelly briefly explained ESSER funding – COVID funding through the department of public instruction 
to aid in academic and technology related capital expenditures.  No questions from the board. 

 

Aracelly went into an explanation of expected cash inflows and outflows and how we anticipated ending 
the year at a healthy reserve cash balance of $4.2M. 

The final finance presentation was a year-end operational projection where Aracelly spoke to how we 
anticipate ending the year based on financial trends through July.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Luis presented enrollment information for both charter school and early education.  

 

 

Luis mentioned how this current trend is historically aligned with years passed as enrollment spikes 
during summer months to accommodate non summer school kids and increased child care needs.   

Luis spoke to agency-wide vacancies and how social services continues to be the biggest need and 
challenge.  

 

 

 



 

 

Bob Kotecki, Scott Sanders and Bob Buttermore reiterated their support for the closure of the RSC social 
service program and mentioned how program assessment should continue to be the focus. 

 

 

Eddie Jimenez asked about the duration of lease and Luis answered that it would be in perpetuity.  Gus 
Hernandez questioned where we would be positioned to ask for a percentage of future revenues 
generated from the easement and Luis mentioned he would look into it. 

 

Bob Kotecki asked if there were any additional questions and mentioned there were no resolutions to 
vote on.  Meeting was adjourned at 1:14 PM.   


